FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS RELATING TO THE INVITATION TO QUOTE FOR SUPPORT IN DEVELOPING INSIGHTS TO INFORM THE NEXT PHASE OF THE HIVe PROGRAMME
25th October 2023


Question 1: Could a steer be provided on the required/desired proportion of face-to-face engagement with key communities, VCFSE organisations and healthcare professionals? 

We are not prescriptive about this, as it may depend on the target communities. However, we would expect the focus of the engagement to be on the communities themselves. 

Question 2: Do you have a clear idea of the project outcomes/deliverables you would like to see? (We have suggestions but wanted to see if you have any expectation).

This work will inform our commissioning approach for the HIVe programme in 2024/25 and beyond. As such, a key deliverable would be a document that sets out the data and insights gained through the work, that provide a clear steer on (i) the people and communities that we need to target with activities (health promotion, testing, supporting access to effective treatment, addressing stigma) to achieve our ambition of zero new HIV transmissions by 2030, (ii) if we haven’t managed to reach these people or communities to date – why not, and (iii) what can we do differently to address any gaps, how can we extend the reach of the programme and maximise the impact, and which partners might we need to involve to help us do this.

Question 3: Do you have a list of the target audiences/stakeholders who will be expected to adopt the insight and recommendations that are co-created? 

The work will inform our commissioning approach as a Population Health team in NHS Greater Manchester.

Question 4: Have you decided on the project team for this project and are you able to provide names and roles? 

Alison Pye (consultant in public health) is the lead for this work, with wider project support to be confirmed.

Question 5: Has another agency (or agencies) worked on HIVe insight work prior to this project? If so, are you able to name who has previously worked on this?

The approach taken by the HIVe programme to date has been underpinned by codesign and coproduction with a wide range of stakeholders. The Passionate about Sexual Health (PaSH) Partnership (a collaboration between BHA for Equality, George House Trust and LGBT Foundation) has been central to this work.

Question 6: Would it be acceptable for this work to be delivered by a partnership of agencies/organisations (with one lead/contracting organisation)?

Yes – there would be no problem with taking this approach.
Question 7: Are there any expectations about the level/scope of engagement that should be undertaken?
No specific expectations. Engagement should be as wide reaching as possible given the timeframe and resources available. It should aim to encompass target groups (including seldom heard groups), and gain adequate insights to inform the next steps of the programme.
Question 8: Is there any local data (not nationally available) on topics such as stigma or inequalities in access to healthcare services for HIV care.
This is something we could explore further with the successful bidder.
